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PRESIDENT’S MEMO TO STOCKHOLDERS

Speaking of Rule 220 - page 40 of the Rules of the operating Department/Erie-Lackawanna Railroad.  This rule clearly states that "Trainorders are in effect until they are fulfilled, superseded or annulled".  CSX has this same rule and it applied to the employees of the TRI_RAIL.  Shortly after the TRI_RAIL began operating, an entire train crew was dismissed and one of the rules broken was this particular one.  It happened as follows...........
The crossing gates at 79th Street in Miami (a heavily traveled 4-lane road) were inoperative and the CSX began issuing a trainorder to 'Stop and flag 79th Street acct gates inoperative.'  This went on for several days since it is easier to issue a T/O rather than repair the gates.  On the day of the disaster, a passenger crew left the Miami airport station and approaching 79th street on the mainline, stopped and flagged - thereby complying with the trainorder.  On the Southbound trip, they did the same, stopped and flagged the crossing.  Now, they had to return from the airport station and enter the yard to put their train away, having completed their days work.  The switch to enter the train yard is JUST across 79th street and the engineer had his train slowed to near restricted speed to enter the yard lead but did not STOP.  He properly sounded the horn with the 2 longs, a short, and a long but traffic had backed up on all 4 lanes and an impatient man raced around the other stopped autos and arrived at the crossing at the exact same time as the train.  His car was hit and became airborne landing on a car headed in the other direction.  The man’s little boy died, the man was injured, and a party in the other car was injured.  I believe the CSX fixed the gates the next day but the crew was GONE forever. These were all experienced men..........not new hires.
A few years later, gates were inoperative at a crossing near Boca Raton and the same thing happened.  Another crew forgot to stop and flag, and a woman in a step van got right in front of the locomotive and was hit.  ANOTHER crew gone for failure to comply with a trainorder.
After hearing all this, you'd think everyone on the property would be aware of this particular rule but a conductor told me he had an official observing his train near Commercial Boulevard station in Fort Lauderdale.  He asked the official the reason and was told "you've been reported for delaying your train here".  The conductor showed him a trainorder telling him to 'stop and flag Commercial Boulevard acct gates inoperative'.  The TRI-RAIL man just said "OH" and left.  The point here is.......all the other crews were just gliding through the crossing - NOT stopping and flagging.
A year or so later, I was operating southbound and holding orders to stop and flag a crossing in Pompano Beach.  As I approached the road in question (a 6-lane highway) a CSX signal maintainer came on the radio and said "I'm protecting the crossing,  Walt, you can just take off".  I thanked him and said I had a trainorder to stop and flag the crossing.  He lost his temper and began yelling "I'm telling you to GO!!  Are you going to delay that train??".  I said "I had a trainorder, and had he had it annulled by the dispatcher?"  By now we were at the crossing and conversation was screaming threats to have me fired, etc.  I instructed my young assistant conductor to take the flag and flag the crossing which he did - staying well away from the CSX signalman who now began yelling on the radio "I won't flag for you anymore, Walt, I'll just let you crash right into cars!".  I wished him to have a nice day and proceeded to Miami only to find he had jumped into his truck and beat the train there and reported my crew to TRI-RAIL for 'willfully delaying a passenger train'.  The ever-courageous TRI-RAIL officials told my crew to report to the redneck signalman’s' office where he accused us of 'writing him up for delaying trains and it was all our fault".  I looked him in the eye and told him I'd NEVER written him up.  I then questioned my conductor and AC in his presence and they'd never written him up.  I don't doubt some crews may have, but not my crew.  After a few more threats, he subsided like a burping volcano telling us we'd "better be careful'.
Until I left the EL and entered the chaotic world of present-day railroading,  I had no idea how bad things were.  I thank my lucky stars that I had a good grounding before entering the arena as it is today.  I'm reminded of when I was a kid reading about the Japanese Kamikaze pilots - sent out with little or no training to do or die.
Regards to all
Walter E. Smith
DICK ALKUS

Dick Alkus passed away on Jan 28, 2007 at the age of 90.  Dick was born in Philadelphia, retired and moved to Merritt Island 20 years ago.  He is survived by a daughter living in Connecticut.  Dick has been a member of the Florida East Coast Chapter NRHS since 1988.  Dick will be fondly remembered and missed.

MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 2007 MEETING 

Chapter President Walter Smith called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM on February 12, 2007.  19 chapter members were in attendance; Emma Greenlee & Liz Sowden were also present.  We were all happy to see Jim Gillin back with us after his long illness.

Treasurer’s Report –Bob Selle gave the treasurer’s report.  Bob reported that the annual post office box fee had been paid and he was expecting the annual incorporation renewal forms from the State of Florida.   37 members (all but two) have renewed their membership.  Don Pirson moved to approve the report.  Ron Halverstadt seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Approval of Minutes –The President called for additions, corrections or comments to the February minutes as published in the “Champion”.  None were offered.  Don Pirson also offered the motion to approve the minutes.  Jim Reebel seconded the motion.  The motion passed.

Old Business:

· Field trip to the Ridge Live Steamers Winter Meet was discussed.  The meet is in conflict with the Jacksonville show.  No one expressed interest in the trip.



New Business:

· The president reminded the membership of the Melbourne train show on March 3 at the Azan Shrine Temple in Melbourne.  

· The president announced that Dick Alkus had passed away.  Walt remembered Mr. Alkus for his recent generosity in donation of the set of Alco builder’s photos for the raffles.  Walt also reminded the chapter of Mr. Alkus for his continuing interest in educating our youth in the historical and current importance railroads to our nation.
· Walt reported that he had called the principals of both Melbourne and Eau Gallie high schools regarding talking to the history class about American railroads.  Neither of the school principals returned his calls.

Walt said that he went to Eau Gallie high and found an assistant principal willing to talk to him.  She told him that the school had an advanced placement class in the history department that would be a group to talk to.  He has put together a little program called “Reinventing the Wheel.  What We Had.  What We Are Missing Now”.

· John Caselli offered to help Walt with computer support if needed for the educational project.

· Walt said that he had also prepared a letter of introduction for school principals stating what we are about and what we are doing, and directing them to our web site.  Walt said he hopes that the effort will bring in the kind of people we need.

· Walt said that he had been by the Florida Historical Society.  He was happy to see that Jim Carter had been busy cataloging documents that Walt had collected and donated to the Florida Historical Society.  Walt again urged the members to donate their collections to the historical society rather than have them be lost or destroyed.

Reports & Announcements:

· Bob Selle reported that Paul Sheehan had received his 25 year pin and recognition certificate.

Program:


Hal Greenlee shared a few photos that he had taken on the East Broadtop in Pennsylvania last year.  He followed the photos with an excellent presentation on the “Pioneer Zephyr”.

STACK TALK by Neil Moran
It’s time to shed the winter blues and get rid of that cabin fever.  Spring is just around the corner, and I have some exciting steam news that will warm you up.
CHINA:

China continues to make steam news for people who are interested in visiting certain locations.  We start off with the Yongcheng Coal Railway.  Here you can see four QJs moving around the yards, and there are two stored that can be used on short notice if the others break down.  This busy operation has many trains working on this relatively short line.  The 2-10-2s are continuingly hauling coal cars to and from the mines on a twelve hour basis.

We move on to the Zouxian, Yanzhou line.  This is really the place to visit if you can get away.  Latest information sent to me has five QJs steaming, 6814, 7189, 7190, 7126 and 7124, contrary to the rumor that by this month there would be only two QJs under steam.  Yes, there are several DF1O’s diesels on the property, but most of them are having problems.  The railway hauls coal from eight loading points south of Yanzhou to the power plant in Zouxian.  There is a strong chance two more QJs #7125 and #7128 will be moved to this railway, it is that busy.  This surely makes the operation the largest known QJ gathering in China.  Up to now the railway has seen a sparse amount of photographers shooting these engines.  However, last month several groups from Japan have come and are getting some wonderful shots.  So far the railroad is not too cordial to railfans.  Of course twenty Yuang in the right hands performs miracles.

Next is Tiefa.  Miraculously the situation is almost unchanged here.  The good news is that the management decided not to dieselize the passenger service with the exception of the 106 km Faku line.  This branch has no water facilities and this is why they are using DFH 3 diesels.  Also, the main reason is the operation cost running for diesel locomotives.  As for the freight trains, they average 2,000 to 2800 tons per train.  During the era of steam they had single SY classes (2-8-2s) hauling over 3,000 tons.  But that tonnage put a strain on the steam engines.  The new DF 4B diesels are now pulling up to 3,600 tons, hence the change.  It is a different story with the passenger service.  These Mikes can easily power eight to ten coaches.  The railroad is not hurting for money, and they will keep all the Mikados in service.  They also have a shed built specifically for them.  Presently, there are twenty-one Mikados in use, while three more are under repair.  The company is interested in developing tourism in the area.  With this in mind they decided to build a narrow gauge railroad.  When completed it will be a ten kilometer operation.  They are building right now an oil fired SY class engine for this gauge, and should be in regular service by now.

Our last stop is from a highly unlikely location in China...Daban.  Once a thriving steam facility in the glory days, it sits now as only a reminder of what we once knew.  But the workers there have not forgotten, and have built several storage tracks where several QJs are stored cold.  All told they have stored twenty-eight QJs and five steam cranes. Just in case.  A lasting tribute to the remembrance of almost a bygone age for this country.

ZIMBABWE:

Late reports have been filtering in from Bulawavo.  I’ll try to bring you up to date. Garratt #612, a 16th A class 4-6-4 + 4-6-4, along with 15th class #386 a 4-6-4 + 4-6-4 have been removed from the overhaul track due to severe damage to their fireboxes.  Local engineers say they cannot repair the fireboxes due to inadequate skills and facilities.  Consequently both locomotives have been moved to the scrap line.  The museum’s 19th class #330 Pacific has been brought into the P15 shed.  Repairs should have started to her pistons that were originally started years ago.  Unfortunately there is a continued breakdown of the repair crew, and thus creates a shortage of labor, all due to the economy problems in this country.

There is some good news to report.  The Belmont shunt out of Bulawavo is running with a 15th class 4-6-4 + 4-6-4 #395 on a regular basis.  While the west end shunt has a 16th A class 2-8-2 ± 2-8-2 #611 going strong at this time. The shops are now re-tubing a 16th A class #613 and 15th class both 4-6-4 +4-6-4 #414, along with a 15th class #416, 15th class #424, and a 14th A class 2-6-2 + 2-6-2.  Progress continues on 15th class #395, 16 A class #612, and a 15th class #416.  Just brought in was a 20 A class 4-8-2 +2-8-4 #740 for overhauling.  This Garratt needs a new boiler.

SOUTH AFRICA:

Two tours will take place that should draw steam fans from the four corners of the world. In May, South African Tour Operator Rovos Rail is planning to operate two of the company’s steam locomotives all the way to Zimbabwe between Victoria Falls and Beit Bridge in an exciting adventure.  Rovos Rail will use a 19D class 4-8-2 and a GMAM Garratt 4-8-2 + 2-8-4 #4079.  Both engines will be painted in green harking back to the days of steam.  I have not yet received all details but log on to Rovos Rail www.rovos.co.sa.  This will be followed quite soon by Geoff Train Tours out of Kidderminster, Worcestershire, England.  This tour will start in Johannesburg, South Africa and end at Victoria Falls, Zimbabwe.  Added will be extra steam trains to Victoria Falls, Thomson Junction and Sawmills, and finally into Bulawavo, home of the world’s only working Garratt motor power depot.  The tour will be double headed with two Garratts, one a 20th class 4-8-2 + 2-8-4 or a 15th class 4-6-4 + 4-6-4 on the trips to Victoria Falls and out of Thomson Junction.  They will use the 20th class or 15th class Garratts on this segment.  The tour starts Wednesday July 25, 2007 and goes until August 3, with countless runbys.  The train will pull museum marked Rhodesia Rail passenger, dining and sleeping cars. Log on to http://ww.geoffstrains.com/Zimbabwe/vftobulawayo07.html .
CANADA:

In news just in, #2860 Royal Hudson will make her inaugural debut in the 2007 season with a run out of Vancouver south to White Rock, BC on April 15.  This one hundred mile round trip will give the 4-6-4 a chance to stretch her legs.  The run has long been anticipated and will draw many fans to her side.  Contact “The Friends of the Royal Hudson” for further details.

Canadian Pacific has just announced they will make several excursions with the #2816 Hudson.  The first is May 22-25 out of Calgary to Vancouver with a layover for three days.  On May 28-31 she returns out of Vancouver to Calgary.  Then on June 5-8 Calgary back to Vancouver, and the return trip back to Calgary on June 11 and arrives June 14.  I don’t think I have to go into the scenic aspects of these trips between these two cities, do I?

STEAM IN THE ROCKIES . . . THAT SAYS IT ALL

UNITED STATES:

Our country is just brimming over with news of steam.  The big story, which broke last month, is that Jerry Jacobson of the Ohio Central has purchase Berkshire from the Virginia Museum of Transportation in Roanoke, Virginia.  She is #763 and has been stored at this museum for decades.  To symbolize the deal following a meeting where the Ohio Central agreed to purchase a locomotive, Mr. Jacobson stood in front of the 1944 Lima product with museum Executive Director Ben Fitzpatrick.  Several options were discussed for the swapping of the locomotive to bring the big Berkshire back home to the Buckeye State where it ran in fast freight service until Nickel Plate dieselized in 1958.  Both parties agreed that a straight cash sale would be best for all concerned. Details of the sale were not announced.

When NKP dieselized its road power in 1958, the #763 was stored in the yard at Bellevue, Ohio.  However, after the 1964 merger of the NKP into Norfolk & Western, N&W took the engine to its headquarters in Roanoke, Va.  Where she has been on display ever since.  The Ohio Central has nine other locomotives three of which are operational, and will bring #763 to its Morgan Run Shop this spring, barring any unforeseen mechanical breakdowns.  Some may question this move, as Mr. Jacobson has a fine steam machine in former Grand Trunk Western 4-8-4 #6325.  Unfortunately, she has had front driver problems that have plagued the engine for over a year.  This was the main reason she did not run last year at the NRHS convention.  It has been rumored that the locomotive will be repaired sometime in the future.  As far as getting the #763 in running condition, she will be attended to as soon as it arrives at Morgan Run.  The estimated guess for repairs will take about two years as she has been exposed to the elements for decades.

The next big news is that the Friends of the 261 have announced the Milwaukee Road #261 will pull an overnight round trip excursion from Minneapolis to Duluth, Minnesota on June 2-3, 2007.  The Friends of 261 is sponsoring the trip with the cooperation of Amtrak, BNSF Railways and the Lake Superior Railroad Museum.  The train will include air-conditioned coaches, first class cars, along with premium service in ex-Milwaukee Road, Skytop Lounge Observation car, Cedar Rapids (which is worth the price of admission alone), and former Milwaukee Road Superdome #53.

The train will depart Minneapolis Saturday, June 2 at 9 am, and travel the former Great Northern Railway and route between Minneapolis and Superior, WI, then use the former Northern Pacific line into Duluth.  The final destination will be the Lake Superior Railroad Museum at the old Union Depot in downtown Duluth.  The arrival time is expected around 2:30 pm.  The Lake Superior museum will then sponsor this luxury train the evening of June 2nd from Duluth to Palmers, MN on the North Shore Scenic Railroad.  This train will include the Skytop Dome car plus a dining car from the Duluth, Missabe & Iron Range business cars from the museum collection.  On Sunday June 3rd the train will depart at 11 am from Duluth and arrive back to Minneapolis around 5 pm. See you at track side for this one.

We next move to the Durango & Silverton Railroad in Colorado and continue the ongoing saga.  The owner of the D&S has pledged to spend $1 million over the next five years to reduce smoke emissions from steam locomotives at the Durango roundhouse.  The goal is to reduce smoke emissions by 10% per year over the next five years.  Residents especially those living in south Durango have complained for years that smoke pollutes the air and leaves a fine layer of soot in their homes.  Railroad owner Allen Harper said the one million dollars should produce results and show the community that he is serious about improving the air quality.  During the past ten years Mr. Harper has done more than any owner to reduce smoke emissions.  The Train Smoke Mediation Task Force will have control over spending the one million dollars in the next five years.  This group was created last year and consists of representatives from the railroad, Region 9 Economic Development of Southern Colorado, and the city of Durango.  Options that are being considered this year include wood pellets rather than coal to keep locomotives warm overnight, and moving the ash pit to Silverton.  Other moves include making improvements to the roundhouse, and possibly expanding the current scrubber system.

Altoona, PA:  Finally there is some movement regarding the Pennsy K4 project.  Now with the dismissal of Bill Frederickson as Supervisor of Restoration of Pennsylvania RR K4 Pacific #1361, this will now accelerate.  The restoration has been pitifully dragging on for the past eleven years and over budget.  The Railroad Memorial Museum could not take this any longer and fired Frederickson because he refused to speed up the work.  He would not adjust his pace to counter mounting pressure from funding agencies, the museum board and the public.  “You tell me”, has been his habitual response to requests for a completion date.  He has claimed “lack of bodies”, and along with the discovery of hidden problems has slowed the repairs.  Furthermore he said when he took over four years ago he discovered the previous work needed to be redone.  The new timetable under the direction of Mike Tilger will move at a faster pace.  A new schedule calls for the crew to run a Hydro pressure test for the boiler that should have been completed by now.  Then a full steam test for the Federal Railroad Administration will follow.  Penn DOT has overseen the spending of $l.6 million in federal taxpayer money, with $1.2 million going toward the locomotive and $400,000 for a turntable in the museum yard next to the roundhouse in Altoona.  An additional $500,000 was spent on the K4 itself, plus an additional two million in federal money was used for work in the museum yard.  So the sage continues, just like a soap opera!!!

We close this month’s column with the Cass Railway.  The Mountain State Railroad and Logging Historical Association have announced plans for the 2007 Cass Railfan Weekend to be held on May 18-20.  The big weekend starts with an excursion on former Western Maryland line from Elkins to the High Falls on the Cheat River.  The power will be historical Western Maryland ex-Clinchfield F7 A and B units.  This trip covers forty-six miles of rare mileage, and will feature several photo runbys.  That evening there will be swap tables, vendors, shop tours, and a meeting of the Mountain State RR & Logging Historical Society.  The following Saturday May 19, a geared Shay locomotive special and separate log train leaves Cass at 8 am.  The trains will proceed to the town of Spruce, a pulp mill town from 1907 to 1926.  Next, the train continues down to the ex-Western Maryland tracks along the Cheat River to Beaver Creek, then returns along the Cheat River with many photo runbys in route.  Upon the return to Cass, more activities include a town tour, whistle blowing and restoration shop tours.  This will be concluded by a night photo session.

Sunday May 20 there will be multiple photo runbys at the Cass station starting at 8 am.  At 8:45 two separate trains, a passenger train and a logging train make their way up the lower half of Cheat Mountain to Whittaker.  There will be tons of photo runbys on the way up and the train returns to Cass around 2 pm.  The symphony these engineers play with their whistles will be an awesome tribute to every steam locomotive ever built. For tickets go to www.msriha.org/rfw-order7.html or call Bob Hoke at 806-795-2607 toll free.

Time once again to thank the people who took the time to send me some of the news you have just read. John Biehn (Dayton RR Society), John Batwell (SAR-Rail), Mike Eagleson, Glen Ridge NJ, John Reilly (NHHS-NY), Rich Taylor (NRHS-NJ) and from your most humble servant in steam

UNTIL OUR TRACKS CROSS AGAIN.
TRAIN STORIES AND NEWS

TWEETSIE RAILROAD, A report by Mike Mulligan

My family and I recently (mid-July) visited the state of North Carolina in search of cooler climates and interesting attractions to experience.  The cooler weather was a bit elusive, but we did experience many unique things to see and do.  Located in the northwest corner of the State of North Carolina is a railroad based theme park called “Tweetsie Railroad,”  Tweetsie’s name came about from the narrow gauge operation of the East Tennessee & North Carolina Railroad that operated a narrow gauge line through the Boone, North Carolina, area up to 1940.  A massive flood that year destroyed much of the line and it was abandoned back to Cranberry, North Carolina.  The local mountain folk became accustomed to the shrill steam whistles that echoed through the hills and referred to the railroad as the Tweetsie.  The Tweetsie name was carried over to the present-day theme park by the local man who created the park.

Grover Robbins, Jr., a local real estate developer came up with the idea for a railroad-based theme park in the mid-nineteen fifties.  He purchased former narrow gauge ET&WNC 4-6-0 steam locomotive #12 and had it brought back to the area for restoration and operation in his theme park. #12 was the last of the original 13 coal-fired ET&WNC narrow gauge steam locomotives.  In addition, some original rail cars were obtained to provide cars for the train.  He leased around 30 acres a few miles outside Boone city limits and built a three mile loop track through the mountains for the train to run over.  The line featured a 100’ plus long trestle that is over 50’ high crossing a gully.  A heavy grade or two is encountered along the way that gives the fireman a good workout.  There is also a large cut through solid rock.  Tweetsie Railroad opened for business on July 4, 1957.

Locomotive #12, which is named “Tweetsie,” was the only motive power for the first few years until joined by former White Pass and Yukon Railway-U.S. Army Transportation Corps 2-8-2 #l90 in 1060 #l90 is named YUKON QUEEN.”  The two steam locomotives are the stars of the park.  Both receive tender loving care by a dedicated full time crew of 9 employees who also provide maintenance and repair services to all railroad equipment and the other amusement rides in the park.  They also do all track work and repairs including the trestle.  Both locomotives are coal fired.  Both are products of the Baldwin Locomotive Works of Philadelphia, PA.  #12 was built in 1917 and #190 in 1943.  #190 is the preferred engine to operate by the train crew in the hotter summer months as #12’s boiler protrudes into the engine cab and separates the engineer from the fireman.  This arrangement makes for a hot ride but tolerable during the cooler days of spring or fall.

The entire railroad operation is maintained at a high level.  The steam locomotives are considered better than new after both went through extensive restorations. #12 was completed in 1999 and #190 in 2000.  Tweetsie has a full service steam locomotive shop that can do almost any repair needed.  They also do work for other railroad operations including Dollywood and Disney world.  The shop is a 5,000 square foot facility built in 1997.

The three mile ride is done at a rather leisurely pace with a top speed of 5 mph reached for a few times over short distances.  The train consists of 5-6 passenger cars that are windowless.  The train makes two stops (riders must stay on the train) for mock train robberies or Indian encounters to take place.  There are four different “shows” of this type to entertain the train riders to keep it interesting.  The park has various other amusement rides, shows, crafts, food and drinks to enjoy.  Admission is $27.00 for ages 13 and up, $19 for ages 3-12, and free 2 & under.

Tweetsie opened this year Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, 9 am. to 6 p.m. May 15th-May 29th, then daily from May 26 to August 27th  from 9 am. to 6 p.m.  Three day per week operation was resumed on the same days as before on September 1 and goes until October 29th.  Tweetsie is celebrating its 50th year starting July 4 of this year.  Yearly schedules may vary from year to year so check beforehand if you plan to visit.  The park is open late to 9 p.m. for July 4 and when night ghost trains are run a week or so before Halloween.

The regular train ride takes about forty minutes to complete.  My family and I rode the train and then later I asked the engineer if they allowed engine cab rides.  He gave me a “yes” and I asked who I would need to talk with to arrange this.  He replied “the engineer.”  Well my son and I were scheduled later for our first ride in a steam locomotive.  The train crew was friendly and a joy to talk with and the cab ride was a dream come true experience.  Shop visits can be arranged by knocking on the door to see if someone is there.  The laid back atmosphere is appreciated.

Tweetsie held their second annual Railfan Weekend on September 9th and 10th of this year.  Both engines were steaming with special trains made up for the occasion.  The brightly colored steam locomotives may make the railroad purist cringe, but everything else about the operation is authentic narrow gauge mountain railroading and worth the time for a visit.  Tweetsie Railroad is located on US Highway 32l between Boone and Blowing Rock, North Carolina.  Visit them on the Web at www tweetsie.com  (From the “Torpedo Report” Southwest Florida Chapter)

BNSF Railway Asks Rail Fans for Cooperation To Keep America’s Rail System Safe

FORT WORTH, TEXAS, June 7, 2006:

BNSF Railway Company (BNSF) is recruiting rail fans to help keep BNSF properties safe by reporting suspicious activities and to help prevent possible security breaches.

Keeping America’s rail transportation network safe from crime and terrorist activity is a high priority for the railroad industry,” says William Heileman, BNSF general director, Police arid Protections Solutions.  “Every day across the country, rail fans photograph and watch trains as they pass through communities.  It seems natural to harness their interest to help keep America’s rail system safe.”

Rail fans can register for the program by going to the Citizens United for Rail Security (CRS) Web site http://newdomino.bnsf.com/website/crs.nsf/request?open .  CRS participants will receive an official identification card along with access to news and information on the BNSF CRS Web site.

To report suspicious activity, CRS members and the public can call (800) 832-5452.  The information will be taken by a BNSF representative and routed for appropriate response, efforts, improves safety within our company and the community, and improves operations by helping to remove the impact of criminal acts and accidents.”

The CRS program is an outgrowth of another BNSF grassroots program, called BNSF ON GUARD, which encourages employees to report suspicious activities, trespassers or individuals to BNSF’s Resource Operations Call Center (ROCC).  The BNSF ON GUARD program, which started in 2003, has been successful with more than 200 employees reporting suspicious activities since its inception.  Employees have reported theft, vandalism, arson, attempted suicide, and other criminal violations, threats to safety, or unusual events on or near railway properties.

“Security is everyone’s business.  Because of heightened security status, Americans are being asked to be the eyes and ears for law enforcement,” says John Clark, BNSF assistant vice president, Resource Protection Solutions Team.  “At BNSF, our police team continues to educate employees on work, personal and home security, as well as working to change employee behavior to increase awareness of security risks.”

A subsidiary of Burlington Northern Santa Fe Corporation (NYSE:BN), BNSF Railway Company operates one of the largest railroad networks in North America, with about 32,000 route miles in 28 states and two Canadian provinces.  BNSF is among the world’s top transporters of intermodal traffic, moves more grain than any other American railroad, transports the components of many of the products we depend on daily, and hauls enough low-sulphur coal to generate about ten percent of the electricity produced in the United States.  BNSF is an industry leader in Web-enabling a variety of customer transactions at www.bnsf.com .

BNSF Headquarters

BNSF Railway Company

2550 Lou Mark Dr., 2nd Floor

P.O. Box 961057

Fort Worth, TX 76161-0057

(From the “Torpedo Report” Southwest Florida Chapter)

Railfan Report by Fred Waskiewicz

This past weekend (August 19) I had the opportunity to view a railroad rarity: the three-car, Budd-built “Flying Yankee” trainset. Delivered to the Boston and Maine in 1935, this revolutionary, streamlined, diesel-electric train sported several firsts:

Closed windows, air conditioning, food brought to passenger seats and the distinction of being the first, non-steam powered long-distance passenger train. (Its 750-mile route over the B&M and Maine Central covered a back and forth schedule between Boston, Portland, ME and Bangor, ME.) Designed to cruise at 100 mph, the train made the 90 miles between Portland and Boston’s North Station in 51 minutes! Eat your heart out, Amtrak. (Today’s Downeaster takes 2-1/2 hours.) What makes this particular trainset unique is that Budd only built three 3-car articulated trainsets (the CB&Q’s Mark Twain Zephyr and Pioneer Zephyr being the other two.) Of the three, the Flying Yankee is the only set being restored to running condition. (The Mark Twain sits un-restored in Joliet, IL and the Pioneer is entombed in concrete at the Museum of Science and Industry in Chicago.)

Restoration began in earnest after the Yankee sat dormant, vandalized and deteriorating in static display for forty years after its 1957 retirement. Rescued by a railfan who then sold the train to the state of New Hampshire, the trainset is being restored with the goal of operation in mid-2009. With major structural restoration complete, work is proceeding to the interior. Car interiors are being returned to their ‘30s Art Deco glory. A notable exception to the original is Plexiglas safety windows. Plans call for a modern diesel engine to replace the original 8-cylinder Winton 201A and a new generator. To the credit of The Flying Yankee Restoration Group, the group in charge of restoration, education has a strong emphasis in the project. Specifically, they want to showcase this innovative technology and relate how it emerged decades ago to meet real need. For example, the Winton engine is not to be cast aside but rather will be rebuilt to working order and operated as a static display. To offer passengers an engineer’s view of the trip and to monitor train operation, flat panel screens will be installed on the bulkheads of the B and C cars (ok, so they didn’t have plasma TVs in 1935.) Programs coordinated with local schools are being developed with the intention of exciting students to the possibility of solving transportation problems through rail and using the Yankee as an example and inspiration.

All restoration work is presently being done in Lincoln, NH, snuggled deep in the White Mountains near Franconia Notch (“notch” is Yankee for “gap”.) Note that work on the trainset is under cover; public tours are only offered on certain dates. For more information on the Flying Yankee and its restoration
project, go to http://flyingyankee.com .  Should you venture up to this part of the country, there are several other railfanning opportunities nearby: the Hobo Railroad; the Café Lafayette Dinner Train; an operating Climax geared Ioco at Clark’s Trading Post; and the Conway Scenic Railroad (the Crawford Notch excursion is a must for breathtaking scenery.)
(From the Watauga Valley Chapter “Whistle Stop”
[image: image2.jpg]FLORIDA EAST COAST [N I‘-n‘ |
T
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